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The families of the hostages held by Hamas will have to wait. Israel's National Security Council 
has announced that the first releases concluded within the framework of a ceasefire agreement 
will not take place before tomorrow. He did not give further explanations on this timing. The 
agreement provides, in exchange for the release of these hostages, that of Palestinian prisoners, 
and above all a 4-day truce in the Gaza Strip. 
 
The far right wins the legislative elections in the Netherlands. According to an exit poll, the PVV 
won 35 seats out of 150. It is therefore ahead of the alliance of the left and the Right. But it is not 
certain that its leader can form a government, as to do so it must reach a coalition. 
 
Jamie Fox is accused of assault. The American actor is being prosecuted for events which allegedly 
took place in New York in 2015. The plaintiff is remaining anonymous.  
 
In France, Emotions were very strong yesterday in Romans sur Isère. More than 6,000 people 
marched in tribute to Thomas, who was stabbed to death during a festival village in Crépol this 
weekend. 9 people were arrested including a 20-year-old man, suspected of being the author of 
the fatal stabbing, and already convicted, among other things, for carrying a bladed weapon. 
 
The city of Paris wants to limit speed at 50 km/h on the périphérique. The announcement was 
made yesterday by the mayor of the Capital Anne Hidalgo, during the presentation of the new 
2024-2030 climate plan. The objective is to reduce its carbon footprint by 80% by 2050. The 
measure should come into force on September 14, 2024, after the Olympic Games. Moreover, 
during the Olympic Games, a pathway will be reserved for the transport of participants on part 
of the périph. 
 
And then young Ile-de-France residents will have a chance to attend the Olympic Games. The Ile 
de France region council will give 30,000 places to 15–25-year-olds residing in the region. A 
distribution organized in partnership with the LABAZ application which brings together many 
good tips and help. A first draw will take place before the end of the year. 
 
 


